
Lemoyne Municipal Authority – Summary Report to Council  

September 13, 2022 Meeting 

General: 

 During public comment I gave an update on council discussion on the Water Quality Management permit 
condition related to elimination of on-lot systems. I indicated that Bob Oakes, Cindy Foster, and I met and 
subsequently drafted a policy for both on-lot connection and elimination of shared laterals. The policy also 
addresses methods for handling liens, when necessary to be applied. The policy was presented to Council on 
September 1 and will likely be discussed again at the October 6 Work Session. I also alerted the Authority that the 
Sewer and Sewer Capital Reserve Budgets will be discussed at a workshop on October 12. 

Operators Report: 

 Discharge limits for phosphorus are now in compliance.  

 New digester diffusers are installed in the secondary digester. Blower time has been reduced by half, with 
significant power savings.  Installation in the primary digester will take place next week. 

 Larger pump pulleys have been installed in the Northside Pump Station, resulting in increased flows. 

 Hiring efforts continue to replace the departed operator. 

Engineer activities for prior month: 

 The UV equipment shop drawings have been reviewed and approved. Final design is proceeding with a 
target to advertise for bids in mid-October.  

 A land development plan for the expanded Taco Bell on 12th and the bypass is under review. 

Treasurers Report: 

 Bank balance end of December 2021 (rounded) - $1,502,000 

 Debt balance end of December 2021 (rounded) - $13,300,000 

Solicitors Report: None 

New Business: None 

Old Business: None 

Gene Koontz 


